MUCKHART COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the AGM of Muckhart Community Council held in the Coronation Hall on Wednesday 3rd September 2014.
The AGM followed on from the MCC meeting held on the same evening and it commenced 
    at 9.00 p.m.
Present:    Jon Jordan, Chair

                  Marlene White, Vice-Chair
Stuart Dean, Secretary
 Danny Conroy
 Douglas Fisher
 Margot McKerrell
 Mireille Pouget

 Niall Simpson

    1.  Apologies for Absence/Introductions
Apologies were received  from John Anderson, Matthew Pease, Colin Mann, Cllr. Kathleen Martin and Cllr. Alastair Campbell. 
Lesley Baillie, Community Planning Adviser for Clackmannanshire Council and 10 members of the community were in attendance.   
       2.  Minutes of last AGM
 The Minutes of the 2013 AGM had been circulated prior to the meeting and were approved as an accurate record of the proceedings. Proposer:  Danny Conroy   Seconder:  Douglas Fisher
3. Matters Arising.

There were no Matters Arising.
4. Chairman’s Report
Looking at last year’s report, there were three major issues - the Local Development Plan, road speeds and safety, and Demand Responsive Transport.   These have all been major issues in the last twelve months as well.

The Local Development Plan has been published and went out to consultation.  The Community Council put in a detailed response as part of our consultation but we have been successful in reducing the proposed housing development at the back of the Bowling Green from 160 houses in the early LDP drafts to 35 houses.  That is a great achievement and thanks go to Community Councillors who worked hard on the lobbying strategy and Clackmannanshire Councillors who supported us.   Hopefully the Reporter will agree with the 35 houses and the Community Council looks forward to playing an active role in the formation of the Master Plan for the site.

The roads issues continue but the Council has resurfaced the A91 in the village, and put in a pedestrian crossing.   There have been some fringe benefits as well with the area in front of the Muckhart Inn being much improved and part of the Village Square parking area being re-surfaced. However, as we have seen tonight, there are still issues over the Gateway signs to the village and the re-location of the 30 MPH signs in the east of village.   These are important issues in reminding motorists that they are entering the village.   Hopefully outstanding issues can be resolved quickly and we can monitor the situation to gauge the effect of these measures.

The Demand Responsive Transport has been in place for a couple of months and the number of journeys made by Muckhart residents compared with Dollar show that it is being used.

As I reported at the last meeting, the Ochils Landscape Partnership comes to an end at the end of the year. Work has been done in the Nature Park with the creation of a Forum and a sitting area near the Pond.   Pat and I met with OLP officers to talk about maintenance in the Nature Park and ensuring that weeds will be cut back.  Hopefully this will be maintained as part of the OLP legacy but discussions centred around ensuring that grass cutting and weed control is done earlier on in the growing season.  The OLP has also done restoration work in the kirkyard as well.

Lastly I would like to thank the officer bearers for their hard work over the last year, particularly over the LDP and roads issues.  In addition, individual Community Councillors have made a great contribution in the Sub-Groups, representing the Community Council in meetings such as the JCCF and Community Councillors who have followed particular issues.   Also thanks to the many groups in the community who organise so many events such as the Queens Baton Relay

Thanks to everyone.
5. Treasurer's Report.
In the absence of the Treasurer, the Secretary proposed the acceptance of the accounts and this was seconded by Margot McKerrell.The audited accounts, of which the Treasurer holds a signed copy, were unanimously accepted as presented.  
             Finally, Ken Bibby was thanked for once again auditing the accounts.  

6. Election of Office Bearers
The following Office Bearers were elected unopposed. However, before the election of the Secretary, a discussion took place on the creation of the post of Minute Secretary. It was unanimously agreed that such a post should be created although the holder would not be an office bearer. The post was proposed by Danny Conroy and seconded by Margot McKerrell.
Chair:            Jon Jordan - Proposer: Marlene White.  Seconder: Niall Simpson.
Vice- Chair:  Marlene White - Proposer: Douglas Fisher.  Seconder: Stuart Dean.
Secretary:      Stuart Dean - Proposer: Danny Conroy.  Seconder: Niall Simpson. 

Treasurer:      John Anderson - Proposer: Danny Conroy. Seconder: Margot McKerrell.
Douglas Fisher was elected unopposed for the post of Minute Secretary. Proposer: Danny Conroy.  Seconder: Niall Simpson 
7. MCC Meeting Dates for 2015
The following dates for MCC meetings for 2015 were tabled and agreed. All meetings will be held in the Coronation Hall and start at 7.30 pm. The Hall has been booked for all 6 meetings.            
Wednesday 4th February                                                                 

Wednesday 1st April                               

Wednesday 3rd June                                     

Wednesday 2nd September (the AGM to follow on from the MCC meeting)      

Wednesday 28th October                               

Wednesday 9th December                          
8. AOCB
Lesley Baillie, Community Planning Adviser for Clackmannanshire Council, thanked Muckhart Community Council for its work and the role that it plays in the wider Clackmannanshire Community. 
The Chair then brought the proceedings to a close.
